Department of Energy S
Washington, DC 20585 |

The Honorable Joyce L. Connery
Chairman

Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board
625 Indiana Avenue, NW, Suite 700
Washington, DC 20004

Dear Madam Chairman:

This letter is in response to your letter dated August 31, 2015, in which the Board
expressed its concern that the approach being used to evaluate the need to update
the Idaho Site Probabilistic Seismic Hazard Analysis (PSHA) is not well-defined
and may not be technically defensible.

As requested, enclosed is a report from the Idaho Operations Office that addresses
the five topics identified in your letter including:

e The criteria used to assess whether a PSHA update is necessary at
Department of Energy (DOE) the Idaho Site;

e The technical definition of a "significant" increase in expected ground
motions;

e The basis for the DOE position on why the preliminary seismic hazard
analysis will provide values of calculated risk accurate enough to use in
regulatory decision making;

e How a probabilistic risk assessment and/or seismic margin assessment will
be applied; and

e The procedure for evaluating site-wide risk.

As discussed in the attached report, the Idaho Site has developed a risk-informed
methodology for quantifying the significance of changes in seismic risk at its
operational nuclear facilities, as part of the ten-year review of natural phenomena
hazards (NPH) required by DOE Order 420.1C, Facility Safety. This approach
incorporates a risk-informed method that is intended to support decisions on how
to best improve safety at DOE nuclear facilities given new information on seismic
hazards. The Idaho Site approach has been reviewed and endorsed by the DOE
Idaho Operations Office and the Office of Nuclear Energy.

The Office of Nuclear Safety, within the Office of Environment, Health, Safety
and Security, believes that the methodology being developed by the Idaho Site for
quantifying the significance of changes in seismic risk at its operating nuclear
facilities is a viable and pragmatic approach for meeting DOE safety
requirements. However, we are closely following its application at the Idaho Site
and are coordinating with DOE’s Seismic Safety Lessons Learned Committee to
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